
IN THE UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT 
FOR THE SOUTHERN DISTRICT OF ILLINOIS 

INRE: 
HOLIDAY CLOSING OF THE 
DISTRICT AND BANKRUPTCY 
COURTS. 

) 
) 
) 
) 

Administrative Order No. 382 

ADMINISTRATIVE ORDER 

In addition to the official legal holidays in 2025 as defined in the Federal Rules, 

the United States District and Bankruptcy Courts in the Southern District of Illinois will 

be closed on the following dates: 

• Thursday, July 3, 2025 

• Friday, November 28, 2025 

• Wednesday, December 24, 2025 

• Wednesday, December 31, 2025 

IT IS SO ORDERED. 

Dated this 11th day of June, 2024. 

NANCY J. ROSENSTENGEL 
Chief U.S. District Judge 

~ 
U.S. Bankruptcy Judge 


